

Notice of SAPU meeting – 06.10.2022

Meeting time (CET): 17:30

Room: ESH/SV Auditorium 4

Zoom: <https://uio.zoom.us/j/68846459030>

Agenda

1. Approval of notice and minute of meetings

2. Report from all positions

2.1 Financial responsible

2.1.1 budget approved - invoice on the way

2.2 Communication responsible

2.2.1 BA: Maria shared events in Canvas

2.3 Communication Responsible for International Students

2.3.1 Meeting with Kenneth on tuesday: was good, supportive. next meeting in 2 weeks.

2.3.2 Communication channels between professors & department lacking e.g. post fieldwork info meeting → **add to doc & send to Kenneth**

2.4 Program Council representatives

2.4.1 BA: talk about program council's future role. better work/life balance.

2.5 Department Board representatives

2.6 SVSU representative

2.6.1 still need someone to fill position. didn't attend meeting.

2.7 Study activity responsible

2.7.1 study nights going well so far. access to room now.

2.7.2 maybe bigger room when MAs come back

2.7.3 Maria got infos to share on Canvas - hasn't yet

2.7.4 Ingrid Marie Ørland would be open to be a potato & help out (especially at BA study nights)

2.8 Social Media Coordinator

2.8.1 still updating team on website

- 2.8.2 also helping out SAF but looking for another person to take that over maybe
- 2.9 SAF (UIO Students of Social Anthropology)
 - 2.9.1 Thea wants to be SAF representative but late notice for meeting
 - 2.9.2 small gathering with interested people this week. bigger meeting planned for next tuesday 11.10.
 - 2.9.3 movie nights, lowkey social events to start with
 - 2.9.4 own potatoes / bees
- 2.10 ASA
 - 2.10.1 Planning workshop on environmental jobs within anthropology canceled.
 - 2.10.2 Seminar weekend in beginning of December for NAF's yearly conference on Dec 1st & asked ASA to organise student-based event.
 - 2.10.2.1 Currently creating working group of MA & PhD students → if interested contact Kristian
- 2.11 Leader & Vice-Leader
 - 2.11.1 people got access to office
 - 2.11.2

3. Free positions - any takers?

-
- a. SVSU representative, MA Position for Program Council, Leader, Vice-Leader/Secretary
 - b. Olivia fine with staying Vice-Leader
 - c. → ask people at study nights!

4. Fieldwork & Safety: Supervisors/UIO's Role (Olivia)

-
- a. take it to Program Council - no MA representative
 - b. changing supervisor agreement

i. Stine already working on changed agreement & will bring it up with

Kenneth at the next meeting

ii. https://docs.google.com/document/d/1fhumQLPUMSNbEMZuf2suSTYFcFVpaQS_hgYk6RvIBGA/edit?usp=sharing

iii. what should be the department/program's responsibility and what should be the supervisors'?

c. workshop for new MAs before fieldwork & current MAs after fieldwork about safety & experiences

5. Any other matters

06.10.2022

Secretary and Vice-president

Olivia Schneider

- **Magnus:** Contemporary Ethnography track: language course but spring semester only Lvl 2, would need to have taken Lvl 1 in autumn semester.

Points for next meeting with Kenneth:

- International Students' & communication concerns
(https://docs.google.com/document/d/15QZHTd3MrSn1LylatCISIsXI6UeU_vO_s31953dial0/edit#)
- Supervisor agreement & fieldwork concerns
(https://docs.google.com/document/d/1fhumQLPUMSNbEMZuf2suSTYFcFVpaQS_hgYk6RvIBGA/edit?usp=sharing)
- language course issue